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THEME: The New Millennium

James Hollis, Ph.D.
Lecture: Ends, Beginnings,
Apocalypse:
Envisioning the Millennium

Though our calendarsare arbitrary dating systems,
the sense of ending, of beginning, of closure,
completion of cycle, possibly ofapocalypse, invites
our projections, stokes our fantasies, and occasions
large images. What do these thoughts, fantasies,
visions tell us about history, about ourselves,
about how our psyche works? Jung said every psychology is a subjective confession; thus,
our millennialist visions reveal the invisible workings of the unconscious and what directs
our lives whether we know it or not. What can reading the millennialist visions tell us
about ourselves?

Workshop: Relationships: The Encounter of Self with Other

The quality of our relationships with others can never rise above the quality of our
relationship to ourselves. As the level of our personal development can only approximate
the achievement of consciousness, so we are inevitably drawn to contract relationships
through unconscious processes, projections, and hidden transactions. This workshop
will focus on three arenas of relationships: parent-child, which helps form our personality
in profound ways, interpersonal, which is often troubled by the unconsicous processes
of each party, and self-divine, where the journey of the individual soul takes its place in
the larger quest for meaning. In these three modalities of relationship our lives play their
course, with the only consistent element being the presence of self. Accordingly, we will
focus on the questions which we need to ask of ourselves in order to enhance the
relationship to self, which may then enhance the relationship to the Other.

James Hollis, Ph.D., is a Zurich-trained Jungian analyst in practice in Houston, Texas
where he is also Director of the C.G. Jung Educational Center. He is a training analyst
for the Inter-Regional Society of Jungian Analysts. Additionally, he is the author of
numerous books; his most recent work is 7he Eden Project: In Search of the Magical Other,
a depth psychological approach to relationships.




Virginia Apperson
Lecture: In Search of the Coniunctio.
Finding the Elusive Heroine

Coniunctio, a coming together, a meeting of
opposites, a reconciliation. Is it possible? What
will it take to enable, support and encourage
sucha processinastill predominantly patriarchal
— thus, non-relational — culture? In thislecture,
we will uncover a feminine potential which
exhibits the subtleties that too often get squelched
in an extraverted, concretizing world. From
“TheRaven” to Jane Austen, from Colette to the
Indigo Girls, we will address a deep hunger in
our culture that has not yet been satiated. The
challenge is to envision civil rights and equal
rights as much as an intrapsychic and
interpersonal issue as it has been a political one, to strive for a deep respect and valuing

of the Other.

Workshop: Honoring the Tension
Through creative exercises and discussion, we will have an opportunity to look at the
opposing forces in our own lives, allowing both sides to speak, trusting that something
new can be born from the two.

Virginia Apperson, M.N., R.N., C.S., is a Jungian analyst who has worked in a variety
of psychiatric settings ranging from an inpatient adolescent chemical dependency unit
to psychiatric consultation-liaison work in an inner city hospital to an outpatient eating
disorders clinic. Her interest in finding ways to tap into the depths of her clients’ and her
own creative potential drew her to analytical psychology and eventually led her to
training at the C.G. Jung Institute in Zurich. She is currently in private practice in
Atlanta, Georgia.

Naomi Ruth Lowinsky

Lecture: The Language of Soul:
Psychotherapy as a Poetic Form

my heart woke

to a range and measure

of song )
I hadn'’t Enown

— H.D.

Poetry is Psyche’s first language, taking us back to the beginnings of human culture.
Psychotherapy can be seen as a recent form of an ancient practice: a sacred space for
words; a place to say the unsayable, to name the unnameable, to talk to ghosts and to the
gods.

It was Jung’s premise that the realm of the imagination — the place where conscious and
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unconscious meet — is where psychological transformation begins. In a deep
psychotherapy the soul is released from whatever has confined her, to speak in her own
native tongue.

The poet H.D. (Hilda Doolittle) gives us an intimate glimpse into this process in her
memoir about her analysis with Sigmund Freud.

Workshop: Writing from the Depths

Remember us the language
[from the bottom of it all

low

in

sky
We will devote this day to seeking our own deep language, our native tongue: words that
held mana in childhood; words that remember those awful and awesome experiences that
shape our lives. Using active imagination and writing exercises, we will seek our personal
language of the soul.

Naomi Ruth Lowinsky isa published poet, an analyst member of the C.G. Jung Institute
of San Francisco, author of The Motherline: Every Woman's Journey to Find Her Female
Roots, and poetry and fiction editor of Psychological Perspectives. She speaks and publishes
widely on the feminine and the creative. Her essay on H.D., “Our Lady of the
Pomogranate,” appeared in the Fall '97 issue of the San Francisco Jung Institute Library
Journal.

JPA Announces Annual Its Public Program

Thawing the “Frozen Accidents:”
The Archetypal Dimensions of

Transference and Countertransference

The Jungian Psychotherapists Association (JPA) of Seattle proudly hosts Beverley
Zabriske, Jungian analystand author, as presenter fora clinical seminar. Ms. Zabriske will
explore pivotal developmental moments (“frozen accidents”) which manifest as chronic
symptomatic patterns in our waking and dreaming lives. Her presentation will also apply
Jung’s archetypal perspective toward identifying how we speak about and listen to these
symptomatic patterns, as well as how to attune ourselves to these dynamics in the
transference and countertransference relationships.

Ms. Zabriske, CSW, NCPsyA, is on the faculty of the C.G. Jung Institute of New York,
of which she is a graduate, and the C.G. Jung Center of Mexico City. She is an assistant
editor of the Journal of Analytical Psychology, and a past president of the National
Association for the Advancement of Psychoanalysis. Her published articles include:
“Thawing the Frozen Accidents: The Archetypal Dimension of Countertransference,”

“The Matter of Psyche,” “Jungian Ethics,” and “Living Myths.”

The Jungian Psychotherapists Association is an organization for master’s and doctoral
level therapists who use a Jungian perspective in clinical work. Once each year, JPA offers
a clinical seminar to the depth therapeutic community; this event is open to the public.

Autumn 1998 « C. G. Jung Society, Seattle Newsletter « Page 3



Membership

Since last spring there have been 61 renewals and 33
new members. Many thanks and a sincere welcome to
all. An added value of printing these lists is the
opportunity for accuracy. If your name is misspelled
(our apologies) or has been omitted, please leave word

at the Society office.

Renewing Members

Lucretia Devine, Past President, has renewed as a
Sustaining Member. This effort on her part follows
four years of dedicated work as President. Thank you,
Lucretia, for so much that you’ve done.

Those renewing are:

Ann Blake John Imre
Brenda Boardman Bruce Jorgenson
Diane Bogue John & Traudi Krausser
Carolyn Brannen Verena LeVon
Bunny Brown James Lovejoy
Lori Ann Brudvik- Daisy Lu

Lindner Richard Lyman
Lalo Bruhl Shirley Mayfield
Jean Butler Isabel Mclean
Judith Capili Ann McMillan
Mildred Chelmedos Lynn Mikel-Wyble
Gretchen Dunn Randy Morris
Peter Elting Sister Mary Munch
Pauline Erera Shariana Mundi
Paul Fedorowicz Ellen Nelson
Corwin Fergus Nancy Nichols
Joyce Ferm Martha Nyhagen
Catherine Fox Golda Posey
Dr. Dennis Gaither Pat Prinz
Lynn Garvey Bonita Quiroz-Cantu
Joan Gregory Nora Raynolds
Barbara Hallock Dani Riggs
Gary Hammer Carl Robinson, Ph.D.
Fred Hauser Leslie Schwartz, M.A.
Marla Herbig David Steinmetz

Darlene & Ladson
Hinton

Sage Summerhaze
Vickie Tomlinson

Marjorie Hofstad Mickey Voegtlin
Faith Hogan Edith Wollin
Blake Howe Yasue Yoshiike
Virginia Hoyte

New Members

Amy Bearman

Marian Bonn &
Stuart Grant

Nancie Brecher

J.R. Card

Paul Collins

alii " Oulils

Betty Davisson

Joining us for the first time are:

Gwen Fintel
Linda Helmer
Tim Jenkins
Gina Keiser
Chris Kinata

Raidin Karan
neiGun AoIen

Ying-Ju Lai
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] Sustaining Member $250
Ol Contributing Member 90
L] Standard - Individual 40
L] Standard - Couple 65
L] Standard - Student/Senior 25
[ Newsletter subscription only 8
Name
| Address

| Mail to: C.G. Jung Society, 4649 Sunnyside Av. N., Rm. 345, Seattle, WA 98103.

Bill Donovan-Ekberg
Carolyn McManus
Michael Monhart
Erin Oliver

Sharon Paterson
Irene Schleicher
Barabara Schugt
Eleva Selkie
Lynwood Smith

Bob Leffert

Barbara Smith

Lyn Stone

Helen Sun

Claire Tangvald
Rose Vandenberghe
Lawrence Wallman
Marilyn Westerman
Edward Zimney

I would like to: [] become a member of [ ]renew my i
membership in the C.G. Jung Society, Seattle. Enclosed are |
my dues at the level indicated:

City, State, Zip

Phone

e-mail

P'd like to help with Society activities. Please contact me

regarding volunteer activities for (check all that apply):

|

|

l

l

|

|

|

|

|

|

|

|

I

|

l

|

|

|

] Fundraising |
[ Hospitality |
] Library |
] Membership |
[ Newsletter/graphic design :
] Programs I
[ ] Publicity l
[] Treasury/bookkeeping |
|
i

In Memoriam
Alward Selves
Carolyn Eide




[ 7hw1;m News
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We would like to thank all those who contributed books to the library collection and also
to our used book sale. A selection of used books left over from the sale are still available
for purchase in the library; come browse during the library’s open hours. We are happy
to accept donations to the collection or the used book sale at any time. Donations may
be putinto the book drop opposite Room 345 of the Good Shepherd Center; leave a note
on your books if you would like a receipt for tax purposes.

Available for check-out from our library are several books written by two of our fall
speakers. Books by James Hollis are 7he Middle Passage, Tracking the Gods, Under Saturn’s
Shadow, Swamplands of the Soul, and his newest book, The Eden Project. We have Naomi
Lowinsky’s Stories from the Motherline: Every Woman's Journey to Find Her Female Roots.

Recent additions to the Kate Millard Memorial Collection include Reality of the Psyche,
edited by Joseph Wheelwright; 7he Mythic Image, by Joseph Campbell, and A Chrono-
logical Catalogue of Jung’s Writings in German, English, and French, compiled by Juliette
Vieljeux.

We want to give a big thank you to Judith Capili for all the work she has done in the past
year in staffing the library.

We are looking for members who will volunteer to staff the library and who are willing
to make a four-month commitment. Please call and leave your name and phone number
if you have any library questions.

Existing shelf space is at a premium. We hope to raise enough money to purchase more
custom-built bookcases.

Exercise Your Ingenuity

If you enjoy attending Society events and activities,
why not add to your enjoyment by helping out as a
volunteer? Take a hint from Laurene Peterson, our
publicity chair, who says, “Volunteering exercises my
ingenuity.”

Growing Pains

If you've visited the Jung Society library lately, you will
have noticed that the shelves are jam-packed. While
thisis good news for readers, it is bad news for new book
acquisitions. At present, the Society has limited new
book acquisitions to only those titles written by our
upcoming speakers. Because the library is fast
approaching the limit of available shelf space, there
simply is no room to put many more new books.

Beingan all-volunteer organization means thatalotof
what is provided in member services depends on the
concern, effort, and donated time of members
themselves. The availability of the library depends on

someone to be there to check the books in and out.
The refreshments at each event depend on someone
picking them up, setting up the table, and putting out
the food. The production of this newsletter depends
on someone to prepare the layout and deliver it to the
printer.

The Society offers this incentive: Volunteers receive a
50% discount on admission to lectures and workshops.

Whether you're looking to exercise your ingenuity, or
stretch your budget, the Jung Society can use your
skills. Please contact Karen Campbell at (253) 859-

100 T 11pvraria MNovine ar (I82Y QZT_ENT2  ~v laaw
LOUY, Lucretia vevine at (4335) 051-5U45, oricavc a

message on the Society’s voice mail, (206) 547-3956.

The Society hopes to purchase custom-built bookcases
to match the walnut bookcases that were donated by
Mary Irby in memory of Kate Millard. Over $500 was
raised at the used book sale and auction at the annual
meeting in May, and this money will be applied toward
the purchase of new bookcases. We would like to raise
an additional $1,200, so that the Society may purchase
these bookcases. $1,200 comes to a mere $6 donation
per member. Donations may be mailed to the Society’s

office.

Show support for our library by sending us your

Armatrinm FadAdac]l

A
a014tion oaay.
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Presicdents Message

I want to thank the membership for electing me to the presidency of the Jung Society.
am quite enthusiasticabout serving my term in this, the Society’s, twenty-fifth anniversary
year.

The Society has attained its twenty-fifth year, and this fact fills me with awe. I have spent
time reading back issues of the newsletter, and browing through the board minutes as they
have been preserved by historian Bunny Brown in the Society’s Yearbooks. At the annual
meeting, [ listened with care to Nancy Alvord’s presentation on how she, George Doczi,
and others founded the Society in 1973. The Society has seen rough times and smooth,
and still it abides, its original mission intact: promoting the the interest in and
understanding of Jungian psychology and the current use of Jungian concepts by
contemporary thinkers through lectures, seminars, study groups, and the maintenance of
a library.

Since the Society has never had any paid staff, it’s the dedicated volunteers who are to be
credited with its longevity. I thank the volunteers, both past and present, for bringing the
Society this far. But there is much to do, and so few to do it. Any skills you can lend to
the Society will be warmly welcomed. We are presently seeking two people to fill these
board positions: program chair and newsletter editor.

On behalf of the Society, I would also like to thank everyone who participated in making
the annual meeting a success, especially Kent and Lucretia Devine for their hospitality.
I would like to thank the following donors who contributed to oursilent auction: Darlene
Hinton for books, wine, a “C.G. Jung” cap, and time spent helping organize the event;
Laurene Peterson for handmade jewelry; Lanie Riley, LMT, for the gift certificate for a
massage; Suzanne Wagner for two videos about Jung. Thanks also to everyone who
contributed books to our used book sale. In all, a little more than $500 was raised, and
the board has chosen to reserve this money toward the purchase of custom-built bookcases
for out library. Also, Rainier Industries, Ltd. donated a beautiful sign to grace the door
of the Jung Society office/Nancy Alvord Library.

At its annual retreat this summer, the board set the following goals: to increase volunteer
recruitment, to collect demographic information about our membership, and to revise
the Society’s bylaws which, after twenty-five years, are outdated.

The twenty-fifth anniversary seems a suitable moment to consider the larger cycles of
time. This year our program is forward-looking, with 7he New Millennium as its theme.
Thanks go to Peter Elting and Golda Posey for engaging speakers for the entire year. It
promises to be an exciting program. I hope to see you there!

— Karen Campbell

C.G. Jung Society, Seattle
The Society’s office and library are located in the Good Shepherd Center, 4649 Sunnyside Ave. N., Room 345.
Phone (206) 547-3956 » Fax (206) 547-7746

Find us on the web at http:/ / www.eskimo.com/~dcs

Page 6 « C. G. Jung Society, Seattle Newsletter » Autumn 1998



Directions to the Good Shepherd Center
4649 Sunnyside Avenue North:

From Interstate 5, take the 45th Street exit. Travel
west toward Wallingford. Turn right from 45th
onto Sunnyside Avenue North and travel to the
Center on the left side of the street at 4649, just
before Sunnyside intersects with 50th Street. Follow
entry drive left to the parking lot south of the
building. Enter the building at the main entrance.

Directions to the University Unitarian Church
6556 - 35" Avenue Northeast:

From Northbound I-5, take the Ravenna Blvd./N.E.
65th St. exit (exit #170). Once off the exit, continue
ahead, through the stop sign, on 8th N.E. At the first
traffic light, turn right onto N.E. 65th Street. Go
about one mile and turn left onto 35th Avenue N.E.
Go less than one block, and the University Unitarian
Church is on the right side of the street. If traveling by
bus, take Metro route 25, 40, 65, or 71.

Feel free to copy this form, if you prefer not to cut this newsletter.

Fees:

I enclose $

]
[]
]

Charge my Visa MC Number

$30 for Society members / $40 for non-members

J 15

Sunnyside Ave. N,
Latona Ave. N.E

50th St.
Good Shepherd Center Ly
4649 Sunnyside Ave. N. ™ | U District
45th St.

Wailingford

From Southbound I-5, take the N.E. 71st/N.E. 65th
Streets exit (exit #171). Once off the exit, turn left
onto N.E. 71st Street and go over the freeway, where
theroad turnsinto N.E. 70th Street. At the first traffic
light, turn right onto Roosevelt Way N.E. Go five
blocks and turnleftonto N.E. 65th St. Go exactly one
mile and turn left onto 35th Avenue N.E. Go less
than one block, and the University Unitarian Church
is on the right side of the street. If traveling by bus,
take Metro route 25, 40, 65, or 71.

C. G. Jung Society, Seattle
Pre-registration for Autumn 1998 Workshops

Workshops are scheduled pending sufficient pre-registration. Pre-registration is due two weeks prior to the
workshop date. Mail this form and payment to: C. G. Jung Society, 4649 Sunnyside Avenue North, Room 345,
Seattle, WA 98103. Questions? Call the Jung Society office, (206) 547-3956.

$25 for student/senior members / $35 for student/senior non-members

(check or credit card) for pre-registration for the following:
James Hollis’s October 3 workshop, Relationships: The Encounter of Self with Other
Virginia Apperson’s November 14 workshop, Honoring the Tension

Naomi Lowinsky’s December 5 workshop, Writing from the Depths

Exp. Date

Name

Address

.
I
I
I
I
I
I
I
I
I
I
I
I
I
I
|
I
|
|
I
I
I
I
I
I

L Payment must accompany your pre-registration. No refunds.
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Upcoming Program Events

January 8 & 9, 1999
John Beebe, M.D.

D

February 12 & 13, 1999
Neil Russack, M.D.
Initiation by Water

LD

March 12 & 13, 1999
Peter Elting, Ph.D.
Puer & Senex: Who Leads into the New Millennium?

L==S)

April 9 & 10, 1999
Terrill Gibson, Ph.D.
Paradise & Millennium: A Jungian Reflection on Cinematic Images of
the Perfection of Soul in Times of Intense Collective Transition

C.G. ]ung SOCiety, Seattle NONPROFIT
4649 Sunnyside Avenue North, Room 345 Us gg:ﬁerz
Seattle, WA 98103 “PAID

SEATTLE, WA
PERMIT NO. 1820

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED



